

St John's CE Primary School
Church Street
Pemberton
Wigan
WN50DT
Phone: 01942 222133
Fax: 01942 215774

E-mail: enquiries@admin.saintjohns.wigan.sch.uk www.saintjohns.wigan.sch.uk



# St. John's News

### After-School Clubs

These are the after school clubs that have started so far:

### Monday

Music Theatre Group 3.15pm - 4.15pm

### Breakfast Club

This runs every day from 8.00am—8.45am. All children are welcome to come along and join us for just £1.00 per day which should be paid via your ParentMail account.



### Reception Class Sept 2020

Any child who will be aged four before and including 31st August 2020 will be eligible to apply for a place in our Reception class. You can apply now until January 15th 2020. You can apply online via the wigan.gov.uk website, however if you do not have access to the internet please contact the school office.

## Reception Phonics, Reading and Physical Event

Thank you to our Reception parents for attending our Reception Phonics, Reading and Physical Event this week. It was great to see such a good turn out. We hope that you found the session both informative and beneficial.

### Shoebax Appeal

Thank you to everyone who donated items for the Operation Christmas Child Shoebox Appeal. Our Year 6 children have been very busy organising and filling shoeboxes this morning. We are delighted that we have managed to fill our target of 20 shoeboxes. They really will make a difference to children who wouldn't normally receive any presents at Christmas.

### French Lessons

This week Mrs. Paris visited school for two days to deliver French lessons to the children. We were very impressed with the way she delivered her lessons, making them a lot of fun as well as educational. The children really enjoyed themselves, especially our infant children who learned something new.

#### Year 6 Trip

We have organised a trip for our Year 6 children to visit Haigh Country Park on Thursday 5<sup>th</sup> December. You should have received a letter with details of the trip. Please access your ParentMail account to consent and make payment for the trip.

### Rewards

Our 'Stars of the Week' for week ending 18th October

Congratulations to:

Reception— Millie Gibson

Year 1 - Molly Simpkin

Year 2 - Marcel Bojarczyk-Skurski

Year 3 - Crystal Kamhuka

Year 4— Luca Campbell

Year 5— Willow Shaw

Year 6- Jack Littler

### Our 'Stars of the Week' for week ending 1st November

Congratulations to:

Reception—Gracie Hook

Year 1 - Keira Bennett

Year 2 - Mya Hearn

Year 3 - Hollie Ambrose-Roberts

Year 4— William Smith

Year 5— Nicole Cottrill

Year 6- Evan Stephenson

### Our 'Stars of the Week' for week ending 8th November

Congratulations to:

Reception- Ivy Cottrill

Year 1 - Ethan Edwards

Year 2 - Alexis Gregson

Year 3 - Alfie Mawdsley

Year 4— Max Baggaley

Year 5- Maisie Campbell

Year 6- Tyler Bradbury

### <u>Attendance</u>

Congratulations to Year 3 on attaining 97.6% attendance week ending 11<sup>th</sup> October

Congratulations to Year 5 on attaining 97.8% attendance week ending 18<sup>th</sup> October

Congratulations to Year 2 on attaining 97.7% attendance week ending 1<sup>st</sup> November

### Christian Values

This term we have been looking at the value of Friendship. Our winners of the Christian Values award are:

W/E 18.10.19

Pixie Rocks-Ashurst - Year 2 Sophie-Leigh Simpson - Year 5

W/E 01.11.19

Kody Latham - Reception

Jack Littler - Year 6

W/E 08.11.19

Blake Baggaley - Year 1 Rylan Lowe - Year 3 Date 8<sup>th</sup> November 2019

### <u>Dates for your Diary</u>

### Children In Need

To support this year's Children In Need Appeal, we would like to invite all children to add something spotty to their uniform on Friday 15<sup>th</sup> November. We would be grateful of a small donation which should be brought to school on the day.



#### Robin Park

Year 4 & Year 5 will be going to Robin Park this half term as part of P.E. each Thursday. The cost for transport is 70p per

### Swimming

Year 3 will be swimming each Monday until the end of the school year. The cost for swimming is £1.50 per week.

Payments should be made via your ParentMail account. Please contact the school office if you are experiencing any problems making payments.

Please see overleaf for a full list of activities and events between now and our Christmas break

### Mrs Coleman

Today we say goodbye to Mrs. Coleman, one of our lunchtime staff. Mrs. Coleman has been with us for 16 years and is now taking up a position in another sector. We all wish Mrs. Coleman the very best for the future.